
 

 
 
29 August 2018 
He aha te mea nui o te ao? 
He tangata, he tangata, he tangata 
What is the most important thing in the 
world? 
It is the people, it is the people, it is the 
people! 
 
KABOOM PERFORMERS IN SCHOOLS AND 
WORKSHOP SEPTEMBER 4 
We are very excited to have a specialist 
drumming group ​Kaboom ​perform to us on 
Tuesday September 4. 
This is part of our ​Learning through The Arts 
at school and it is a wonderful extension to 
our children’s music lessons.  
Our learners will be treated to a 45 minute 
whole school show.  This will be followed with 
2 workshops for selected year 4, 5 and 6 
children.  
Please look out for permission slips sent home 
this week. 
Whole school performance = $6.00 ea 
You can pay this at the school office or on 
kindo. 
Workshop = $6.00 ea 
Please pay this workshop money to your 
child’s class teacher or to the office.  
 
BAKE-A-RAMA 

Our  inquiry group of Sarah-Marie, Rania and 

Fern has organised a bake sale fundraiser and 

will sell our food on Thursday 30 August at 

school. There will be muffins, cookies, rice 

krispies and brownies! 

We are doing this to raise money for D.O.C 

(Department of Conservation) to buy traps to 

make Te Maunga Taranaki pest free, so more 

endangered animals can roam free. 

We are aiming to raise at least $100 but the 

more the better! 

 

 

Muffins - $3  

Brownies - $2.50 

Cookies - $1:50 

Rice krispies- 

$1.00 

We will only accept cash. 

This is our timetable. 

 

Before school starts.  8:30 am to 8:50 am 

Morning tea. 10:40 am to 11:00 

am 

 
CENTRAL CROSS COUNTRY  
Our annual Central Cross Country is to be held         
at Pukekura Park on Friday 31 August with the         
postponement date of Friday 7 September. 
A newsletter was emailed yesterday with      
detailed information and seeking some help. 
The first race is scheduled to start at 9:30 a.m. 
We will start races when all students have        
come back in safely. As our race times can         
only be approximate, ​we suggest you arrive       
up to 30 mins before the stated start time.  
 

Arrive 
at park  

Race Start  Finish  

9:30 10 year 
old boys 

9:30  9:45 

9:30 10 year 
old girls  

9:45 10:00 

9:30 5 year old 
boys  

10:00 10:10 

9:30 5 year old 
girls 

10:10 10:20 

10:00 6 year old 
boys 

10:20 10:30 

10:00 6 year old 
girls  

10:30 10:40 

10:00 7 year old 10:40 10.55 

 
 



 
 

boys  
  

Arrive 
at park  

Race Start  Finish  

10:00 7 year old 
girls  

10:55 11:10 

10:50 11 year 
olds  

11:10 11.30 

10:50 8 yr old 
boys 

11:30  11:45 

10:50 8 yr old 
girls  

11:45 12.00 

10:50 9 yr old 
boys  

12.00 12.15 

10:50 9 year old 
girls 

12:15 12.30 

 
Children will sit in their age groups. Each race         
will begin and end on the sports ground. Parents         
are asked to sit on the terraces, with great         
viewing. We ask that parents do not come down         
onto the field itself.  
In order to ensure children are safe and        
secure in the park and crossing the road we         
require a number of adult marshals, to inspire        
and support the runners while also ensuring       
they go the right way. Previously marshals       
have missed seeing their child finish their       
race. To ensure this does not happen we are         
asking for more marshals so we can roster        
duties. We sent out a request for marshalls o         
Monday. If you are keen to help please        
contact Charlaine  
(​charlaine.spencer@central.school.nz​) or  
Philippa 
(​philippa.fairclough@central.school.nz​) 
 

TANGAROA MINI MARKET 

On Friday 14 September come along to a 

celebration of our learning at the Tangaroa 

Mini Market. We would love you to come and 

support us to preserve our Maunga for future 

generations. This is open for Tangaroa 

Families and Central School children. Bring 

along gold coins to purchase the products the 

children have made.  

Times:  

11:45 for a picnic lunch (bring along your own 

picnic lunch to share with your children).  

12:10 stalls will open for Tangaroa whānau 

12:30 stalls will open for the the remaining 

Ranginui and Papatuanuku children.  

 

 

 

TANGAROA GYMNASTICS DISPLAY 

On Wednesday 19 September Tangaroa Team 

will be demonstrating their expertise in 

gymnastics.  Come along to the YMCA at 

1.30pm to see the skills they have acquired 

during the term. 

INTERNATIONAL LUNCH 
 ​INTERNATIONAL LUNCH - THURSDAY 13 
SEPTEMBER 
TICKETS ON SALE FROM MONDAY 3 

SEPTEMBER AT THE SCHOOL OFFICE  - 

ADULTS $10   CHILD $5 

The plate competition will be judged Monday 

10 September, so please ensure all plate 

forms are handed in no later than Friday 7 

September. Please also make sure you 

complete the form indicating what dish you 

will be bringing and any help you can give on 

the day. 

A flyer will come home with children next 

week with a label to attach to your dish, as 

well as more information about how things 

work on the day. 

Children are encouraged to dress in their own 

or any other national costume on the day and 

join in the parade at 10.45am - It is sure to be 

a colourful display! 
Nou te rourou, naku te rourou, ka ora te iwi. 

Through each of our contributions the people will 

thrive. 
URGENT DATE CHANGE:  

PAPATŪĀNUKU FANCY DRESS BALL  
 

 
Wednesday 26 September 

1.30 pm - 2.45 pm 

at the YMCA 
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